

The Jordan's Sicily Update

November 15th 2009 – Jan 15th 2010 Via dei Normanni #32 095040 Motta S. Anastasia (CT) Italy



Phone: Randall 011 39 348 3807323 Linda: 011 39 348 3841864

Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings from Sicily in Jesus precious name. We trust that all of you were blessed greatly during the Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays.

NOVEMBER 25 – 26 we were blessed during Thanksgiving to have the Galioto family spend 2

days with us. Wednesday night Bro. Galioto shared the work there in Mazara del Vallo with the Church and Thanksgiving day the family performed a Thanksgiving play of how Thanksgiving began. It was a real blessing and of course the children sang and played their instruments. The Thanksgiving meal was just outstanding as all the ladies prepared their dishes and we all shared Thanksgiving together.





DECEMBER 12 -14 we were blessed to have Bro. Dave Bennett from Wales to come and share his burden for his people. The Church was so impressed with him and his ministry that they wanted to be a part of his ministry, so we are now sending monthly financial support. Please pray for the ministry there in Wales.

DECEMBER 21-23 Linda and I were in Mazara del Vallo to be with the Church there as they were having their Christmas Meal and Christmas Program on the 21^{st} . It was a real blessing to be with all the dear people and many visitors that were there that night. We were able to spend some time precious time with the Galioto family and some of the other families that have been saved over the years that we were there.

DECEMBER 24th we had our Christmas meal and program here at Calvary. It was a real honor for us to spend Christmas with the dear Military personal that are stationed here at Sigonella Naval Base.



Paolo Russo, the Italian man that was saved last August, and is wife Gloria and daughter Elizabeth have been a blessing to us here at Calvary and Bro. Paolo has really been growing in the Lord. He is employed with a Bank of Italy, but the bank has transferred him to Rome. He came to me with great sorrow when he told me that they were being transferred and asked me if I could help him find a Church there for he and his family to attend. January 3rd was their last Sunday with us. We will surely miss them and ask that you please keep them in your prayers as they search for a Baptist church there in Rome.

The Registration of the Church here with the Italian government is going well. All the documents have been submitted by our lawyer and we should have the approval from the Italian government soon. Please keep this in your prayers. These are the papers that Bro. Hamilton needs in order for him to get his Visa to be able to come as a missionary here and be the Pastor of Calvary Baptist Church.

Linda and I want to take this opportunity to thank each person and Church, that sent us cards, letters, phone calls, and Christmas gifts. Being away from home and family during the Holiday are hard, but things that you have done for us this Christmas are greatly appreciated. Thank you so much. May God's richest blessing be upon each of you as we colabour this New Year trusting God that we will see many souls saved for His honor and glory.

Please note our temporary change of address: Via dei Normanni #32 905040 Motta S. Anastasia (CT) Italy

Until next update, God bless.

The Jordan's